
Minutes
Governor’s Non-Profit Health and Human Services Cabinet
Cross agency Population Results Subcommittee

April 3, 2012
1:00 p.m.

CT Council for Philanthropy 
Hartford, CT

Present: Maureen Price-Boreland, Brian Hill, Karin Haberlin (by phone), Julia Wilcox (guest), Tim Deschenes-Desmond, Anne McIntyre-Lahner, Bennett Pudlin, William Carbone (co-chair)
I.    Co-Chair Welcome and Introductions
Co-Chair William Carbone called the meeting to order at 1:13 p.m.  Members and guests introduced themselves to the group.  Co-chair Nancy Roberts was out of the country and unable to attend the meeting.   

II.   Update on work of five domain task forces (1:15 p.m.)
Karin Haberlin, via phone, led the discussion for the “Employment and Self-Sufficiency” workgroup.  Among the items discussed were the new headline and secondary indicators, the items in the data development agenda and the revision of the Results Statement.  The revised Results Statement now reads “All Connecticut adults achieve economic self-sufficiency.”
The “Safety” workgroup, led by Brian Hill, presented its latest draft.  A school safety indicator was added to the headline section and the substantiated cases of abuse and neglect will now be disaggregated by young and old victims.  The group discussed the approach to having both workplace and traffic accidents as secondary indicators.  More work to be done on data sources.  

The “Healthy” workgroup had no representation at the group.  

The “Success in Life” workgroup, led by Tim Deschenes-Desmond, presented its progress.  The discussion focused on whether or not this domain could stand on its own or whether it should be folded into the other groups.  A suggestion was made to use this domain to focus on populations that warrant a specific focus (e.g. persons with disabilities).  Tim will share this with the group and report back on progress at the May meeting.  

The “Success in School” workgroup was not represented in person or via phone at the meeting.  A revision was made to the Results Statement to read:  “All Connecticut learners succeed in education and are prepared for careers, citizenship and life.”
Generally, the number of headline and secondary indicators was discussed.  It was decided that groups should limit the number of headline indicators to five.  All other indicators should be moved to secondary.  
III.   Next Steps (2:08 p.m.)
Workgroups will email their revised results statements and indictors to Brian Hill by April 16
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 1, 2012, 1pm at the CT Council for Philanthropy.  

IV.      Meeting Adjourned (2:10 p.m.)
Respectfully submitted by Brian Hill, Judicial Branch, Court Support Services Division

